
 

 

Know the Facts Concerning the District’s Budget! 
The District held the first of two Town Hall Meetings Wednesday, January 25. MUSD Appendix A Fiscal 

Stabilization Plan 2016 was shared (and is available on MontebelloTeachers.org.) 

Background 

The District begins with Fiscal Recovery Plan with misleading information.  The fact that the District received 

a 78 percent increase in per pupil funding since 2011-2012 is not mentioned, either. 

Declining enrollment is noted as a cause for the fiscal problem. “Over the past few years, the District has 

preserved programs and employees, by using reserves, and onetime money and the like.” 

 

The truth is with respect to teacher staffing; with almost the highest student/teacher ratio 

in  Los Angeles county, the District has kept its staffing in line with enrollment. As enrollment 

has declined, so has the number of teachers, as evidenced by the high ratio. 

 

 

http://www.montebelloteachers.org/FiscalStabalizationPlan2016.pdf
http://montebelloteachers.org/Level2/Contact.html


When a comparison is made among all District’s in Los Angeles County, 67 percent of unified 

districts spend a larger portion of their budgets on teachers. And nearly one-third of County 

unified districts spend a larger portion of their budgets on salaries and benefits for all 

employees. 

 

 

Fair Share Model 

Chief Business Officer has declared that the District must make $15 million in cuts in 2017-2018 and an 

additional $16.4 million in 2018-2019. The District asserts that since 66.3 percent of employees belong to the 

Montebello Teachers Association, 66.3 percent of the cuts will be teachers, nurses, counselors, psychologists, 

and speech and language specialists. Specifically, the plan is to cut $9.945 million in MTA members in 2017-

2018 and $10.873 million in 2018-2019. 



 

The truth is the District increased the budget item for “Additional LCAP Expense” (namely 

consultants in Object Code 5000-5999 in Chart XXII provided by the District) during this school 

year by $5.7 million, and almost $11 million in 2017-2018, and another $13 million in 2018-

2019. This 18% increase spent on consultants could mean adding - or losing -  more than 57 

teachers this year, 110 in 2017-2018, and 130 in 2018-2019. $32 million was originally budgeted for 

expenditures in 2017-2018 and less than $7 million has been spent.  

 

 

 

District Reserves 

The District says that its reserves dropped to $11 million in 2013-2014. This is accurate but misleading. 

The District reserves increased substantially in 2015-2016, ending at a healthy $22 million, or 

6.7 percent of the budget and more than twice the amount required by the State. The reserve is 

budgeted at $19 million for 2016-2017 and will likely be higher.  



 

 

Your Input 

Interim Superintendent Dr. Anthony Martinez seeks the input of all stake holders. Please email your thoughts 

and concerns to FiscalStabilization@MontebelloTeachers.org. President Lorraine Richards and Executive Director 

Kathy Schlotz will include your input in ad hoc committee meetings with members of the Board of Education 

and Cabinet. 

 
 

mailto:FiscalStabilization@MontebelloTeachers.org?subject=Feedback

